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Oneonta Town Board and City Council To Meet 
 Government Leaders Are Set To Gather Information On Three Initiatives


The Mohawk Valley Economic Development District’s Executive Director, Steve Smith, as well as project staff and the co-founders of the Greater Oneonta Economic Development Council, Al Colone and Bill Shue, will present information to the Town of Oneonta Board and the City of Oneonta Common Council regarding three separate initiatives that would improve economic vitality within the Town and City of Oneonta. 

At a joint meeting of the Town of Oneonta Board and City of Oneonta Common Council meeting on Monday evening, December 15th at 7 pm, in the Oneonta Middle School cafeteria both governmental bodies will be asked to:


Seek the technical agency support of and work in concert with the Mohawk Valley Economic Development District in the development of a comprehensive Town/City water- sewer master plan to enhance the economic vitality of the Town and City of Oneonta and the surrounding area.


Look at the merits of creating an agreement between the City and Town of Oneonta that would institute a Sports, Tourism, and Recreation Agency to positively impact the economy of the area. 


Review points recommended by the 2008 study by the Center for Government Research regarding “Opportunities to Use Shared Services and Consolidation Strategies to Improve Efficiency, Effectiveness, and Equity in Local Government”, which used the Town of Oneonta and City of Oneonta as a model.

 MVEDD and their consultants are expected to present ways they may help the Southside water project, as well as fashioning a comprehensive water-sewer master plan for Greater Oneonta and the surrounding area that would lead to strengthening the economy.

GO-EDC will present an initiative regarding Sports, Tourism and Recreation.  Al Colone and Bill Shue of GO-EDC believe that a great place to further advance collaboration and cooperation on a more formal basis would be the area of tourism.  Growing travel to Oneonta, using the enhanced entertainment value of the community towards drawing a regional audience to its programs and activities is of great economic importance.  The two will offer the services of GO-EDC to put together a plan towards the formation of a Town/City Sports, Tourism, and Recreation Agency, that would promotionally network with existing program venues and organizing groups, with an eye towards expanding regional year round travel to Oneonta. 

According to the Local Government Efficiency Office, NYS Department of State now is prime time to be formulating plans regarding shared services, as well as consolidation.  Additional funds may made available to support plans in water/sewer, as well as Sports, Tourism and Recreation plans, and other concepts outlined in the 2008 study done by the Center of Government Research that used the Town and City of Oneonta as a model. Officials at the Local Government Efficiency office have said they are poised to help and can assign staff to the projects.

For more information, please contact GO-EDC at albert@colassoc.com or by calling 607/435-2174.  

Visit GO-EDC on the web at:  www.goedc.org  .
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